Dear PPCMA Members:

As previously communicated, on January 9th PPCMA sent out a set of what we felt to be very important questions to the six individuals running for the PPOA Board of Directors. You may view our transmittal letter and the actual questions themselves at the link below. 

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/2008_Board_Candidate_Q_A.doc
PPCMA feels very strongly that these questions are worthy of a response from anyone wishing to be elected to the PPOA Board of Directors. Furthermore, this electronic format also provides a vehicle for the full PPCMA membership to better see exactly where each candidate comes down on these important questions. The PPOA sponsored Wine & Cheese meeting, Channel 28 and the Breakfast Club provide a chance to hear prepared speeches and at best get questions answered on a limited or individual basis. We feel a more efficient way is to gather key candidate positions on leveraging issues, in the candidates own words, and distribute them via email. After all, so many good PPOA members simply do not have time either away from work or family to attend the "candidate" meetings.

Unfortunately, despite what PPCMA felt was asking the candidates fully appropriate and valid questions, what in fact we received back were detailed responses from only two of the six candidates. Those are provided below, exactly as we received them. At the recent Wine & Cheese event, Don Crocker, one of the non responding candidates, told PPCMA Advisory Council members John Gehring, Steve Haines and Dan White, along with their spouses, that he had been told by "the person leading the process" that all six candidates had agreed not to respond to the PPCMA questions. PPCMA has no idea who might have told Mr. Crocker that, we are only certain that this is what Mr. Crocker said publicly in response to a comment that PPCMA had not received a response from him. Furthermore, at the January Board Workshop, non responding candidate John McComas informed PPCMA Advisory Council members that his campaign "advisor" had recommended he not respond to the PPCMA Q&A. Mr. McComas said there were plenty of official PPOA venues where a member could get their questions answered. We did receive an email from Mr. McComas in which he further declined to respond to the specific written PPCMA Questionnaire. No responses of any sort were received from Keith Spradlin or Carter Gresham.

We simply cannot understand why any serious PPOA Board candidate would not be ready and willing to put their personal position down on paper for any interested PPOA member to consider. The PPCMA Advisory Council furthermore does not see how any candidate that would ignore such questions could possibly expect votes from the very group that has taken the time to seek out answers to questions they believe are important. This is a real disappointment, and unfortunately may speak volumes about the real behind the scenes election process. 

Not only was there apparently some organized process behind the scenes to ensure some of the candidates did not answer PPCMA's questionnaire, we are further sad to announce that shortly after the Wine & Cheese event, Bob Cote withdrew his name from the nomination and will no longer be running for the Board. This is a real loss, as Bob was a long time PPOA resident and former PPOA Board President that would have brought valuable experience into the process. Be that as it may, we now wish to bring you the written responses received from two of the candidates, Bob Cote and Cissy Wilson. We are including Mr. Cote's response for informational purposes.
2008 PPOA Board Candidate Questions



1. Based on the fact that typically about 1/3 of Pecan members don't even bother to vote, few are willing to serve on the board and committees, etc., a strong case can be made that "member apathy" is an issue in our association. What do you see as ways the board can address apathy and get the membership engaged in solutions to our issues?

Bob Cote: 

The people who make up the Pecan Plantation community are good honest people who desire that our community continue to be the great place that we bought into when we came here to live.  Like all good Americans we dislike being over taxed or over regulated.  All of us have a reasonable right to expect that our board of directors will adequately oversee that:

•    Our money is spent wisely.

•    Our assets are properly safeguarded, and 

•    The business affairs are managed efficiently and effectively by the professionals who are hired to do so.

The board is comprised of nine directors, elected by us, who should be accountable to us the owners.  All the directors who voluntarily serve deserve our appreciation for their time and effort.  However, all Directors have the fundamental fiduciary responsibility to act as stewards of our assets, manage the affairs of our association to the best of his or her ability, and always act in the best interest of all the members.

Cissy Wilson:

Membership involvement, community spirit and community morale is vital to the success of our community and should be encouraged at every turn. Communication is the key. Pecan is already on the right track with The Columns, the web site, the PPOA cable station. These are wonderful conduits for information vital to keeping the membership informed.  It is important to constantly strive to improve all aspects of communications between the Membership, The Board and Management. It is vitally important to focus our energies on information gathering and information sharing as a means of facilitating greater membership involvement.

I would also like to see the implementation of several new board initiatives.

•    AGENDA ITEM:  Set aside a specific period of time for Discussion as a permanent Agenda Item to Board Meetings.  Members can sign up to speak for five minutes on any subject they wish to bring to the attention of the board and the membership.

•    TOWN HALL MEETINGS: Hold quarterly town hall meetings dedicated to information sharing. Schedule the Town Hall meeting at a time when most residents can attend. 7 PM is always a good time. The board could present a program covering current issues facing the member and the association, followed by a question and answer session open to all in attendance.  No action is taken at these Town Hall meetings, they would be strictly for information sharing. 

•    HOLD REGULAR BOARD OFFICE HOURS: Have one or more members of the board available once every month to address residents’ concerns or questions.  To be successful, the office must remain open late enough to allow participation by those who work during the day.  Have the association's governing documents, resolutions, and meeting minutes available just in case someone wants to see them. The board members will then report back to the entire board.

•    INFORMATION GATHERING: Establish committees or use other methods such as surveys to obtain input from members.



2. What are Pecan’s top five (prioritized) areas for improvement? Why?

Bob Cote: 
In my view, the board needs to adopt a more open and transparent policy and do a better job in communicating that to the membership by its actions.  There are many needs in PPOA but maintaining the confidence of the membership by being more open and transparent is the most important need and essential in gaining confidence in our governance. 


Cissy Wilson:
•  Communication

•  Membership Involvement and input

•  Consistency and Accountability in the decision making process: These are areas that a governing body should be constantly monitoring and improving in their decision making processes. 

•    Long Range planning. If you don't know where you are going or how to get there, the journey can be a very rough one

•   Disaster or Emergency Evacuation Routes Increased: look into the feasibility of a third exit and possible government funding. 



3.  Should ALL meetings and records of the association (excluding commercial negotiations, personnel and legal matters ) be open to the membership? Should the Board operate in public, or continue to use routine “executive sessions” for business other than legal and personnel matters? Explain your answers.

Bob Cote: 
Open and transparency to me means all meetings and records of the association with the exception of personal personnel and legal matters should be open to the membership.  The board should always operate in a public forum and limit the use of “executive sessions” meetings to legal and personnel matters only.


Cissy Wilson:

Yes, for 15 years, while serving on the Granbury City Council, the Open Meetings Law and Open Records Law applied to everything I did.  I believe it is a sound and effective way to conduct business.  “Open Doors” encourage participation and trust. “Closed Doors” breed cynicism, doubt, frustration and mistrust.

4. Should the Board “govern” Pecan, or “represent” the membership and what steps would you take to insure you personally fulfill your choice? How would you propose to determine the desires of the general membership?

Bob Cote: 
The board makes decisions that not only affect the association's business but in some cases our very lives.  Boards cannot merely be approval bodies for management.   The experts say that “without appropriate oversight, managements of corporations are incapable of controlling themselves”, and we are a corporation.  It is said that “a management, in the corporate environment, by its very nature is self-serving and overspends”.  In that regard, the board should govern first and foremost by overseeing that the PPOA management operates under a sound system of internal controls and that all expenditures are always justified and properly approved.


Cissy Wilson:

As an elected official it was my responsibility to represent the citizens of Granbury as I governed.  I did this well and was awarded a State Senate Commendation for my dedication to those I represented the 15 years I served as Granbury City Councilwoman and Mayor Pro Tem. Within the Commendation the following was said of my service. “This award is presented to you because of your untiring and unselfish efforts towards making Granbury and Hood County a wonderful place to live, work and raise a family.”  If honored to be elected to the PPOA Board of Directors, I will bring the same dedication of service.  It will be my job to be accountable to the membership in all that I say and do while trying to balance the needs and obligations of the community as a whole with those of the individual members of our community.

The best way to determine the desires of the general membership is  
1.    To solicit membership input. 

2.    To be available to hear membership suggestions.

3.    To listen carefully. 

4.    To ask questions.

5.    To act on that input.


5. How do you plan to make sure that the process of resource allocation (budgeting of association expenditures, employees, time, etc.) is fair and equitable to the community as a whole?

Bob Cote: 
There are standards and measurements to guide the management process of resource allocation in the budgeting development.  It should include the current economic conditions, historical company data, real projected revenues and expenditures, and assumptions that include input from committees that should be a representation of our membership's desires for the association.  Fair, equitable and, I would add, reasonable distribution should come about when the organization operates under a sound system of internal controls that makes management accountable to us the owners.

Cissy Wilson:

By making sound and responsible decisions based upon all the information given me and the information I gather beyond that.  Additionally, I believe in continuing education for the board.  There are very helpful educational programs available to educate board members on this very subject.  If elected, I personally plan on attending such programs at my own expense.

6. In 2007, PPOA disbanded the Long Range Planning Committee, creating concern as to how the planning function would be carried out as the community grows. How should PPOA conduct Long Range Planning and what does the concept of planning mean to you personally?


Bob Cote:

Long Range Planning is an essential element of any successful business enterprise.

Cissy Wilson:

Strategic Long Range planning is the cornerstone of an association such as PPOA. Long Rang Planning provides the means to  project where our  association wants  to be in five, ten, or fifteen years and it maps out  how we will get there. Without strategic planning, the community will never know where it is going, much less how to get there. 

There are several components to a comprehensive Long Range Plan. Two of the most important components to Long Range Planning are:
•    The Financial Plan which should include a reserve study that considers all the periodic repairs and replacements the HOA will be faced with over, usually, the next 30 years. It is an indispensable road map for the Board to follow and provides a funding plan so money can be accumulated systematically, 

•    The Comprehensive Land Use Plan 

Growth in a community is going to happen, that is a given.  Growth left unchecked, without a plan to follow, will occur haphazardly and without direction.  A Long Range Plan is a blueprint that guides that growth effectively with continuity, good business practices and timeliness of issue.  Planning is vitally important if growth is to reflect the desires and wishes of those who live in the community.

7. How do you propose broad member input, representative of the overall general membership, be obtained and incorporated into the PPOA planning and budgeting process?

Bob Cote: 

I believe that input to help guide the board’s decision making process should primarily originate from the various committees that represent the membership.  Committees should be made up by a good diversity of our members, the owners.  The board should approve the committees, provide guidelines and appropriate oversight but give the committees autonomy in bringing forth for consideration the real unfiltered desires of the owners.  The committee process should be conducted without interference from management.

Cissy Wilson:

Seeking input from the membership is paramount in the planning and budgeting process.  In addition to the various ideas to facilitate the gathering of information that I have mentioned in previous answers, I would suggests the following;
•    Prior to the Budget Planning Process, I would send out a newsletter to all members with a self addressed stamped postcard requesting ideas and suggestion. I would suggest that a Town Hall meeting follow next as an additional means of gathering input from the membership.

•    I would also suggest PPOA follow the format we used at the City of Granbury.  All Budget workshops and planning sessions are open to the membership.

•     If the Board cannot meet at a time that is convenient to most members, the sessions should be videoed and played daily on the Club TV Channel.

•    After the budget has been prepared but prior to the budget being accepted, I would suggest that the Board hold a separate informal meeting to walk the membership through the proposed budget, encouraging and allowing for questions and answers.  The time, date and purpose of the meeting should be posted in a timely fashion to allow adequate notice so those members who wish to attend can make arrangements to be present.



8. Should communications resources, owned by all PPOA members, such as the Columns, Channel 28, web blasts, etc. be open to both sides of issues when differing opinions exist within our community, or should these venues only be used to offer the Board and Management point of view? Please explain your answer.
Bob Cote:
Communications resources should be open to all member groups to voice both sides of issues even when differing opinions exist.  An independent committee should oversee this process.
Cissy Wilson:
Yes, as a communication, journalism and broadcasting major at SMU I learned that the “who, what, when, where and how” must be present to achieve a fair and concise factual representation of the story.  I also learned the importance of differentiating between what is fact and what is opinion.  You have asked me to discuss a venue for differing opinions.  My opinion is as follows:
•    When we are given facts, we interpret those facts in our own individual way. Our interpretation becomes our opinion. Whether we agree or disagree on the facts of an issue, I believe we all have a right to respectfully share our opinions and have our opinions respectfully received.  In return, we all have the responsibility to respectfully receive the opinions of others.  These are my ground rules- respectful, fair and simple, and I emphasize respectful at all times.
•    The right to voice an opinion falls in the category of editorializing and in all fairness to the reader must be in a venue that makes it clear that the thoughts shared on issues are opinion based. 
•    Newspapers and magazines accomplish this with their editorial page and letters to the editor.  Television networks and local stations accomplish the same by alerting the viewer that “the following is the opinion of”.
•    I support all sides being given the opportunity to respectfully present facts and all sides being given the opportunity to respectfully present opinions, but the two must be acknowledged as such and given the appropriate and separate venues.  To combine the two becomes confusing without a disclaimer, can create misinformation and misinformation can fuel division in a community.
•    This is just my opinion, respectfully submitted.



9. What are your views on the current By-laws requirement of a 2/3's approval threshold (of those members voting) to amend the By-laws and change the monthly assessment?
Bob Cote: 

PPOA operates in an environment where, for the most part, its President is replaced every year and the board turns over every 3 years.  Maintaining the confidence in governance is very difficult when continuity in directorship is lacking. Because of this constant change, the organizational structure as it applies to the board of directors cannot be relied upon year after year.  As an example, the current board may or may not be the best, but none the less it loses its President/CEO and ½ of its experience next month to be replaced by three relatively unknowns.
In this constant changing environment, the 2/3rds super majority required to change the by-laws, especially as it applies to increasing assessments, is in my view a safety valve to protect us against waste and abuse.
Does it make it more difficult to get changes made to our by-laws – Yes.
Does it make it more difficult to get assessment increases passed – Yes. 


However, our experience over the years is that when changes in our by-laws are needed and assessment increases are justified, properly communicated and understood to be reasonable by the membership, the super majority has support them in the past although it may have taken a little longer than some would have liked to get it done.
Cissy Wilson:
I strongly support the By-laws requirement of a 2/3's approval threshold to amend the By-laws and any proposed change in monthly assessments.




10. What do you see as the Board's role when divided community issues or member to member conflicts arise, such as the recent RV parking issue which has now resulted in a lawsuit, C&R interpretations in general, Fire & EMS funding, etc.?
Bob Cote: 

In my view, it should not have to take a heart attack or for someone to have their house burn down, to realize that the VFD/EMS is a much needed and necessary service here.  Fire fighting and medical emergency equipment are very expensive and need to be funded.  Many of us presently donate but many do not.  I support seeking a minimum $10 assessment through a vote of the membership to properly fund the VFD/EMS.  
The board should avoid picking sides in member disputes and avoid initiating unnecessary and costly legal actions that are divisive especially in an environment where it takes a 2/3rds majority to pass any meaningful resolutions.  
Whenever there is a doubt in the interpretation of any C&R, the benefit of that doubt should always be ruled in favor of our members as a whole, and not necessarily the personal desires of any individual member, director or management.



Cissy Wilson:
•    First and foremost, the Board of Directors of any organization must, at all times, follow the Governing documents in making decisions.
•     Secondly, it is paramount that all governing documents be enforced fairly and consistently across the board.
•    When conflict does arise the board should act as mediators with their emphasis being on consensus building.  It should be the focus of the board to help members in conflict find common ground on which to find a solution acceptable to all sides.
11. Please give us your views on the top three things the association could and should do to improve financial performance and accountability?
Bob Cote:
Financial performance and accountability can only be achieved through a sound system of internal controls whose fundamental elements are:
•    An Organizational Structure that segregates duties and responsibilities so that no one person is vested with too much authority and responsibility over the whole organization or any project or transaction. Where policies and procedures are in place and followed and the authority to obligate and spend is limited and controlled.
•    An Accountability System for reasonable budgeting, proper recording of transactions that provides accurate financial reports, and reporting back on operations so that the performance of management can be measured.
•    Good Business Ethics and,
•    The Conscientiousness of all Employees, including management.  Making sure we hire employees who operate in the best interest of the association.


Cissy Wilson:
•    If it is not already in place, Competitive Bidding for any purchase over $5,000 should be initiated.  This is a practice we followed at the City of Granbury and it insured we secured the best possible price for an item and the tax payers we represented.
•    Food and Beverages appears to continue to negatively impact the budget.  Every effort should be made to continue to improve this budget category.
•    Re-establish the Long Range Planning Committee.



That concludes this year's PPCMA "PPOA Board Candidate Q&A". It is indeed unfortunate that four of the six candidates apparently did not see any purpose in letting you, the PPCMA membership, see where they stood on these key issues. It is no surprise that there was apparently some level of organization to the process that limited the response to PPCMA questions. We do very much appreciate the fact that two of the candidates felt us to be worth their effort in this regard and we appreciate their responses as we are sure most PPCMA members do too. It is, most of all, sad to see Bob Cote withdraw from the election.
Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"
Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen
Kate Dodd
John Gehring
Steve Haines
Ray Stallings
Dan White


To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
